The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from January 16, 2017
Oakland~5:00 P.M.

CORRECTED
Board members present were Karl Schwalm, Wendy Sharpless, Rosie Cupler, Wanda Guard, Carol Newman, Tina Buckel and Cosette Harman.  Staff members present were Ann Leighton, Allen Dunson and Georgie Dawson.
Karl called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
Minutes from previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  Wanda motioned to accept the minutes and Wendy seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statement was reviewed.  Carol motioned to accept and Rosie seconded.  All were in favor.

The Director’s Report was received and discussed by the group. 

· Ann informed the Trustees that a new Open Meetings law took effect in Maryland on October 1.  The agenda should be posted for the public a week before the meeting, and must be posted at least 24 before the meeting.
Citizen’s Time 
· Allen Dunson presented a letter to the group asking that the Library return to in-house payroll services.  He discussed the errors made by ADP during the first payroll that they did for the library. Georgie also talked about problems with ADP payroll processing. Karl will schedule a meeting with Ann and Georgie to discuss the ADP issue after they have completed the next payroll on January 17th.
Items of Old Business were discussed.

· Karl described options for investment funds between the banks and investment brokerages. Carol recommended speaking to a financial advisor before making a decision.
· The Library cannot claim 501C3 status. However, donations made to the library are deductible in any case, since we are a government entity. 
· Education for staff was discussed.  

1. Active shooter – Clark Warnick at the Garrett County Sheriff’s Department has presented active shooter training for other local government agencies.  Ann is to speak with him to determine what would be the most appropriate training for the Library.
2. Difficult and challenging patrons – The Garrett County Health Department has a training which they have done.  The group discussed the option of on-site training versus video training.
· The group discussed the current Meeting Room Policy. Ann will revise the policy to reflect the Board’s vote giving priority to library programs, followed by non-profit groups, then all other groups.  Individuals will be permitted to sign up for the room but have the lowest priority.  Cosette motioned to accept the revised policy.  Rosie seconded.  All voted in favor.

· Director search – Karl informed the group that there were two groups of candidates considered with approximately seven candidates in each group.  The entire Board will meet at the main library on Thursday, January 26th at 5:00PM to decide how many candidates will be invited for on-site interviews.  Diane Kisner and Suzanne Bonser will be involved in the process through the final decision. The Board discussed whether or not to pay expenses for candidates to travel to Oakland for interviews and then voted to reimburse candidates for one plane ticket, rental car, and one night in a motel and meals.  
· Phone system – Ann and Georgie will get quotes for phone systems that work with multiple locations and fax.  They will report back to the Board within the next two months.
· Georgie updated the group on the capital carryover from the prior year and the response that she received from Scott Weeks.  Georgie said that Scott told us that the Library definitely received the capital funding that was in question.
Items of New Business were discussed.

· Grantsville building problems – Ann is to schedule a meeting with Roger Tichinel, Karl and Georgie to review what steps have already been taken to try to solve the long-standing electrical problems at the Grantsville branch.  They will then decide what to do next.

· Holiday closings for 2017 – A list of proposed holiday closings for 2017 was presented to the Board for approval.  Cosette motioned to accept the list of closings.  Rosie seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
· Friendsville Library – Carol Newman reported on the possible contributors for a new library in Friendsville.
· Kim Lishia request/letter – Kim Lishia, the branch manager at Grantsville, asked for an increase of either 3 or 4 hours.  Georgie explained that an increase of 4 hours would put her over 30 hours and by law the Library would have to pay for Kim’s health insurance if she requested it.  That would add to the personnel costs.  Tina motioned to increase Kim’s hours by three.  Wanda seconded and the motion carried.
· Mileage reimbursement for staff – Wendy motioned that the Library use the Maryland state reimbursement rate.  Rosie seconded the motion.  One person abstained.  The motion carried.
· Weather closings – The group agreed to leave it to the Director’s discretion about when to close.  Carol motioned to support the Director’s decision regarding weather closings.  Wanda seconded the motion. 
The next Trustee meeting will be on February 20, 2016 at 5:00PM. The meeting will be held at the Oakland Library.

Karl adjourned the meeting at 7:40PM.

